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 MOLD TOWN COUNCIL 
 
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Personnel Committee held at the Town 
Hall on Monday 21st January 2013. 
 
PRESENT:  
 
Councillors: Geoff Collett (Mayor), Robin Guest (Deputy Mayor), Haydn Bateman 
and Bryan Grew with the Clerk and Finance Officer. 
 
1.   APOLOGIES  
 
None 
 
2. MINUTES 

 

Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting held on 11th 
December 2012 be received and approved as a correct record.  

 

3. REVIEW OF HR AND HEALTH AND SAFETY POLICIES 

 

The Committee considered the addition information from Ellis Whittam and 
Wirehouse obtained following the last meeting of the committee.  The information 
considered included references from other Community & Town Councils who use the 
services of Ellis Whittam or Wirehouse, together with additional information from 
Wirehouse relating to Health & Safety and provision of training.  It was agreed that 
the additional details were sufficient, and no further information would be required at 
this stage.   
 
Councillor Bryan Grew provided the committee with clarification from One Voice 
Wales on the level of service provision they could offer together with an explanation 
from One Voice Wales as to why a year on year service is not offered.  
 
The Committee considered all the information and whilst there was agreement that 
they would like to recommend the use of One Voice Wales, there was concern that 
the Town Council would be a “guinea pig” as the consultancy service offered by One 
Voice Wales is still in its infancy, and the concern that the Town Council would 
require a year on year service provision to ensure the Town Council remains up to 
date with the policies and health and safety inspections. 
 

Resolved:  It was resolved to recommend the appointment of Wirehouse 
Employment Services to the Town Council. 
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